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Current Development Plan Documents (DPDs) 

Wiltshire Core Strategy (2015) and 
saved policies 

Vale of White Horse District Local 
Plan Part 1: Strategic Sites and 
Policies (2019)  

Chippenham Site Allocations Plan 
(2017) 

Vale of White Horse District Local 
Plan Part 2: Detailed Policies and 
Additional Sites (2019) 

Wiltshire Housing Site Allocations 
Plan (2020) 

 

DPDs in preparation 

Wiltshire Local Plan review – 
Submitted November 2024 

South Oxfordshire and Vale of White 
Horse Joint Local Plan – regulation 
19 ended November 2024, submitted 
for examination 9 December 2024. 

Gypsies and Travellers Development 
Plan Document – Regulation 19 
(closed October 2024) 

 

 

1.5. Wiltshire Council is currently undertaking a review of the Wiltshire Core 

Strategy (WCS) and saved policies. The emerging Wiltshire Local Plan review 

will, once adopted replace the WCS and the saved policies from former District 

Council Local Plans (i.e. Appendix G of the WCS).  

 

1.6. The Local Plan review sets out a vision and framework for delivering growth 

across Wiltshire for the period until 2038 addressing strategic priorities such as 

– meeting housing needs and other economic, social and environmental 

matters. The evidence to support the emerging Local Plan has assessed 

forecast levels of future housing need for new homes, employment land and 

infrastructure as well as reviewing extant development management policies.  

 

1.7. The needs of Gypsies and Travellers are being addressed in a separate 

development plan document. Minerals and waste planning is also covered in 

separate planning documents. 

 

1.8. Wiltshire Council notified the Vale of White Horse District Council of the 

intention to review the adopted Wiltshire Core Strategy and consulted on the 

subject and scope of the review in 2017. Wiltshire Council then consulted on 

key components of the emerging Local Plan, along with accompanying 

evidence through a ‘Regulation 18’ consultation from 13th January to 9th March 

2021. Wiltshire Council then published the draft Plan, along with accompanying 

evidence, for a formal ‘Regulation 19’ consultation from 27th September to 

22nd November 2023. In response to the Regulation 19 consultation, 

representations were received from Vale of White Horse District Council 

(representation number 2292). The representation states: 

 

 “We note that there are no unmet need issues arising from your emerging Plan 

and no other shared strategic matters to resolve. We therefore have no formal 






